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Announcement of the Department of Industrial Promotion
Subject: The Policy and Intent of the Refrainment from Accepting Any Kind of Gifts and
Benefits Associated with the Official Duties
“No Gift Policy” for the Fiscal Year 2024

The Department of Industrial Promotion is committed to operating as per
principles of ethics and transparency. Personnel actively engage in cultivating a culture and
value of honesty in their performances. Such commitment extends to the promotion of good

governance, with the aspiration of instilling trust and conviction among the people we serve.

Therefore, the Department of Industrial Promotion hereby declares the policy
and intent to establish an organization in which its personnel refrain from accepting any kind 7,
of gifts or benefits during their obligations, or “No Gift Policy” . All Executives, Civil Servants,
Permanent Employees, Government Employees, and officials act upon their duties with
transparency and fairmess and “refrain from receiving and offering any kind of gifts or other
benefits "while/before/after fulfilling their duties that will result in corruption and misconduct.
They must not consent, connive, or encourage officials at all levels, to receive gifts, assets,
or any other benefits from individuals who are not relatives. They shall strictly uphold their
duties in adherence to the guidelines outlined in the Announcement of the National
Anti-Corruption Commission, dated February 19, 2020, which defines the criteria governing the
receipt of assets or any form of benefits by the ethical standards of government officials.

Additionally, they shall adhere to the Regulations of the Office of the Prime Minister, 2022,

pertaining to the offering or accepting gifts by government officials.

Announced on 2% February 2024

(Mr. Passakorn Chairat)

Director General
Department of Industrial Promotion



